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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

15 February 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Navy Personnel 

Command (NPC) memorandum 1430 PERS 8031/295 of 15 August 2023 and NPC 

memorandum 1430 PERS 8031/518 of 27 December 2023 and your response to the opinions.   

 

The Board determined that your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not 

materially add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined 

that a personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of 

record. 

    

You requested advancement to Yeoman First Class (YN1)/E-6 from the March 2021 (Cycle 251) 

Navy-Wide Advancement Examination (NWAE) due to erroneous processing of security 

clearance by Navy Talent Acquisition Group (NTAG).  The Board, in its review of your entire 

record and application, carefully weighed all potentially mitigating factors, to include your 

assertions.  The Board concluded that Chief of Naval Operations Instruction 1330.2C, provides 

procedures and guidance for the Navy Career Intermission Program (CIP).  The scope of the 

program allows the Navy to adjust the time in rate (TIR) and effective date of paygrade for 

enlisted personnel who return to active duty after serving in the Individual Ready Reserve (IRR).  

All enlisted participants are ineligible for consideration for advancement while in the IRR.  TIR 

will be adjusted in the same manner prescribed for Navy veterans with a break in service.  Time 






